Joe Trauzzi VP (Liaison)

November 25, 2020

Dear Members of GRVPA clubs:

The Grand River Valley Philatelic Association is calling an Annual General Meeting for March 9 via Zoom. The meeting will start at 7pm is open to all GRVPA clubs and their members.

During the meeting we will be conducting elections for the following positions: **President, VP (East), VP (West), VP (Liaison), Treasurer and Secretary.** The election will be by anonymous\* poll via Zoom and open to all members in attendance. Anyone that wishes to run for an executive position will need to submit a nomination request to Leigh Hogg at <a href="leighh@belmontvillagefinancial.com">leighh@belmontvillagefinancial.com</a> with the email title as GRVPA Elections 2020. A simple email with your name and the position you wish to run for, will suffice. Please volunteer!

In addition to the elections, we are asking all clubs to submit the names of two directors for the board that operates the GRVPA. It is hoped that the directors can attend the board of directors' meetings, held quarterly. Under the present circumstances the meetings will be held by Zoom. After the pandemic is over, future meeting may be held in person, via Zoom or a combination thereof.

Thank You and Stay Safe

The Executive of the GRVPA Joe Trauzzi (VP Liaison) Leigh Hogg (VP East) Bill Findlay (VP West) David Oberholtzer (Treasurer)

• The meeting host will be able see votes.